
Sangamon Township
Regular Monthly Meeting

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois

September 10, 2015
Minutes

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Ray Spencer.  Roll call was taken.  Ray Spencer, John Foley, Bill Olson and Steve 
Harper were present.  Elsie Robinson was absent.

Debbie Marshall-Clerk  and Brent Buckalew-Assessor were also present.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

Public Comment:

Thomas Scott inquired about obtaining permission to install a well on his private property in 
White Heath. He needs to contact the Piatt County Health Department.

Frannie Dick had questions about I.M.R.F. and his employment position. John suggested 
contacting T.O.I. and I.M.R.F to gather information to assist Frannie in his research.

Brent had a request from Mike Neef-who directs the White Heath recreation league. Mike asks if 
the Monticello Jr High can use the White Heath ball diamond next year. There is no room in 
Monticello for this team.  The rent for the ball diamond would go to the White Heath rec league.  
The Board will review the current lease and put the item on a future agenda for discussion.

Minutes:

A motion to approve and accept the August 2015 minutes was made by Steve Harper, and 
seconded by John Foley. Motion passed unanimously.

Invoices:

A motion to approve invoices was made by Steve Harper and seconded by Bill Olson. John 
inquired about reimbursing Mike Neef, who paid for toilets at the ball diamond. Mike needs to 
submit a bill for reimbursement.  After no further discussion and a roll call vote of 4 ayes and 0 
nays, the motion to approve invoices passed.

Announcements/communications:



John shared that he has become aware of opinions in the media regarding Government having 
too many layers, and not being transparent enough.  Should we discuss how to respond to an 
Elector if this question is presented?

The copy of the 2014 annual audit of Sangamon Township was distributed to the Board members

Old Business:

A bill was submitted from Doug Foster in the amount of $3175.00 for supplies used to repair the 
ball diamond.

Ray also contacted Pugsley Dumpster. We paid them directly for a dumpster and should have 
reimbursed Doug Foster as he had already personally paid for the dumpster.

New Business:

A motion to combine existing Savings accounts with the corresponding Checking accounts was 
made by Steve Harper. It was seconded by John Foley. With no discussion, a roll call vote of 4 
ayes and 0 nays passed the motion.

John asked if we could even further reduce the number of accounts in the future.  We have now 
have 9 checking accounts because we have 9 funds.

A motion to adjourn was made by John Foley and seconded by Steve Harper.  All were in favor.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Marshall

Sangamon Township Clerk


